
 

DISTRICT B                     NOVEMBER 2024 
 Volume I                                                                                 Issue V                      

ACTION AND THE LIFE OF THE HONEY BEE 

DISTRICT  OFFICERS 

 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

 James Bush  

 706 W 800 N,  

 Huntington, IN 46750 

 260-366-7479 

 Ursa_Major51@yahoo.com 
  

1ST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

 Pam Arnold 

 595 E  State road 124 

 Monroe, IN 46772 

 Cell:260-692-6610 

 pamalarn@myfibersolution.com 

 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

 Beth Kohli 

 5063 CR 10  

 Waterloo, IN 46793 

 Cell: 260-668-6115 

 bkohli66@gmail.com 

 

CABINET SECRETARY 

 Gaye Cash 

 5027 N State Road 1 

 Ossian, IN 46777 

 Cell:419-263-4612 

 Gayepotts50@frontier.com 
  

CABINET TREASURER 

 Richard Hill 

 9178 Earlmont Dr.  
 Fort Wayne, IN 46835 
 Cell: 260-627-2504 

 rhill1935@gmail.com 

 

DISTRICT PUBLIC RELATIONS &  

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

 Jean Howard 

 7705 S. Homestead Dr. 

 Hamilton, IN 46742 

 Cell: 260-243-1281    Home: 260-488-2357 

 lions25bnews@gmail.com 

 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR 

 Roger Cash 

 5027 N State Road 1 

  Ossian, IN 46777 

 Cell: 432-638-8032 

 rcashco@yahoo.com 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR COLUMN 
Buzz From B(ee)  

 

Hello November and Lions of 25B(ee) 

 It’s hard to believe we’re a third of the way 

through the year already. As I’m traveling around 

the district, I’m encouraged by what I’m seeing and 

hearing. While our reports still have us down in 

numbers, I’ve been delivering requested new mem-

ber packets and know we’re going to catch up and 

move into the positive membership realm. While 

that’s great news, we can’t let up on our efforts to 

share the joy of Lionism, so keep on prospecting. 

Also, I know there have been a lot of service pro-

jects and fundraising going on and we need to close 

the loops and get those reported. We are changing 

lives and we need to tell our stories, not only to our 

communities, but to other Lions. One of the joys of 

being the District Governor is visiting clubs and 

being constantly renewed by the project reports. 

You are all truly awesome! 
 

November 9th Warren Club Branch Charter 

Night, Heritage Point Chapel Building 5:30 

PM 

November 16th – Second District Cabinet meet-

ing location: First Baptist Church of Warren 

Indiana 727 N Wayne St, Warren, IN 46792 

Registration 0830 

December 7th – Third Council meeting – State 

Office 

December 15th- Speech and Hearing Luncheon 

January 17-18 2025 - Mid-Winter Conference – 

Crown Plaza Indianapolis Airport  

Januar-y 19 - 4th Council Meeting 

February 1, 2025 - Third District Cabinet meet-

ing location TBD 

February 28-March 1st - District Convention 

Huntington University 
 

          Continued on next page    
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Continued from previous page 

 April 25-26 MD25 - Indiana Lions State Con-

vention – Shipshewana 

April 25,27 – 5th Council Meeting 

June 7 – Pre-Council Meeting 

As a reminder, we are still on the tail end of the 

Lion train in our Multiple District. Regardless of 

our status in our Multiple District, we need to 

serve more people in our part of the state, and to 

do that, we need more Lions to share the work. 

How do we find new Lions? Sadly I don’t have 

any quick fixes or one size solutions. I think the 

best thing is to simply ask, and bring prospective 

Lions to a service project. Ask your club what 

they’re doing for service projects, and if you can’t 

come up with an answer, maybe it’s time to do 

some research. If your projects aren’t attracting 

new Lions, ask why, and as a follow up to that, 

what does your community need that your Lions 

club can help with? If you help communities with 

these things and people see you doing it (and hav-

ing fun) more people will want to join with you in 

service. The key to all of this is that you MUST do 

service. People join us because they want to be 

involved in service to their community. If there 

are still questions after those above, then go out on 

a limb and ask one of your newer Lions or pro-

spective Lions what they think the community 

needs and try it. If you bring in a new Lion and 

provide them with a friend, a job and a voice, 

you’re more likely to keep them long-term. I en-

courage EVERY club to conduct a Club Quality 

Initiative study to figure out where they are and 

where they could go. If you need some tools to 

conduct this analysis, click below to learn more. 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for 

members/resource-center/club-quality- 

initiative 

 Ok, so enough brow beating, the bottom 

line is to serve more people we need more Lions 

and some new ideas. Don’t think this is the only 

important thing. If you’ll recall earlier newsletters, 

I believe it is important that we have Fun and ex-

perience Joy when serving. 

 Thank you for all the service you’re  

            Continued in next column 

Continued from previous column 

already doing. Please share your stories with me, 

your family and friends and other Lions. 
 

We Serve! 

DG Jim Bush 

 

DISTRICT B CABINET 
MEETING 

WHAT: 2nd business meeting of the District  

WHEN: November 16, 2024 

WHERE: First Baptist Church of Warren Indiana 

  727 N Wayne St, 

  Warren, IN 46792  

REGISTRATION: 8:30 a.m. 

   9:00 a.m.  PDG Meeting 

   9:30 a.m. General Session  

 

KENDALLVILLE LIONS 
CLUB 

Jim Dazey, 

right, recently 

rejoined the 

Kendallville 

Lions Club 

after serving 

28 years in the 

Kendallville 

city govern-

ment. Jim was 

sponsored by 

Larry Allen, 

middle, and 

inducted by president Vernie Scheiber, left. 
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SECOND VICE DISTRICT  
GOVERNOR’S PAGE 

 Greetings Lions!  My name is Beth Kohli, 

and I am the 2nd Vice District Governor this year. 

I am a member of the Hamilton Lions Club, and 

have been a Lion for 12 years. I am excited for all 

the good things happening in our district this year, 

and am proud of our Lions that have stepped up to 

help with hurricane relief.  What a wonderful way 

to live by our motto, “We Serve”. 

 We should all be proud to be Lions...we do 

amazing things! If you are interested in what our 

state projects do, invite a Trustee to your meeting! 

I am a trustee for Indiana Lions Cancer Control, 

and I really enjoy coming to meetings and talking 

about our project. Each of the other 4 state pro-

jects as well as the Indiana Lions Foundation each 

have 3 trustees per district who want to come to 

your club and give a program on what they do! (I 

want to include a shout out for our Riley Chal-

lenge with Cancer Control...feel free to ask me, or 

our other trustees about this!)  

 We should all be showing our pride in be-

ing a Lion every day. Invite a friend or neighbor 

to a meeting. Ask the new family in town to par-

ticipate in a fundraiser or service project. Remem-

ber when and why you became a Lion, and share 

that with people. We are our own worst enemy 

when it comes to letting our communities know 

who we are and what we do! Share articles in 

your local newspapers and other news outlets.  If 

your club doesn’t have a website, create one!  It 

can be done easily through the Lions International 

website. If you don’t have a Facebook page, make 

one! Social media is a great way to share your 

club happenings! 
 

Be proud of who we are! 
Lion Beth Kohli 
2nd Vice District Governor 
 
Zone B zone meeting November 4th 
at 6 p.m. at Pleasant Township Trus-
tees office at 2510 N 200W, Angola.
  

LCIF UPDATES 
Hello November, and hello Lions of 25B(ee) 

 October has certainly been interesting in 

the US. As I write this, I can’t help but think of 

water. The most basic of elements, essential for 

life, and at the same time a powerful force in na-

ture. We seldom give water a thought, but lately it 

has been critical to our fellow citizens in Tennes-

see, Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Virginia, and 

North Carolina. It’s usually simple, we turn on the 

tap and water flows, then we cook or clean with it, 

drink it, or water plants with it.  

 Under normal conditions, that’s the end of 

the story, but enter a hurricane named Helene and 

suddenly, water takes on another aspect. The hurri-

cane makes landfall and suddenly the volume of 

water is unmanageable, and combined with geog-

raphy assumes a nature that rivals any destructive 

force you can imagine, removing towns from the 

map and destroying structures designed to handle 

the heaviest loads we can move down our high-

ways. Towns washed away, railroads and high-

ways literally washed away, power lines and com-

munications networks wiped out in a matter of 

hours. What wasn’t washed away was buried in 

mud or deposited in treetops.  

 No more roads, homes, phones, or 

(potable) water, missing friends and family, and no 

way to make contact. Speaking with one of my co-

workers, the town where he’d grown up in the tri-

state area was gone. 

 Now for the good news. I did a quick 

search and leaned that the Bristol Twin Cities Li-

ons Club was already on the scene. They’d already 

applied for and received grants from the Lions of 

Virginia Foundation, and by now I’m sure they’ve 

received help from LCIF as well. Our district Li-

ons also facilitated and loaded trucks loaded with 

needed supplies (and hay for the pack animals) and 

sent those to affected areas (see Lions District 25B 

Northeast Indiana FB page for more info and pho-

tos). Way to Go LIONS! LCIF has also awarded 

more than $350,000 in grant money in emergency 

relief and reconstruction grants so far.  

   Continued on next column 



4 

Continued from previous page 
 

 Your support of LCIF has helped make all 

of this possible. Our Association and Foundation 

are getting resources to those in need in a timely 

manner. While people and Lions around the state 

and country were trying to figure out what we can 

do to help, OUR LCIF donations were already 

going to work. While we may not be able to rush 

to the aid of people in these areas, our donation 

dollars can, and they get there a lot faster that we 

can or could. Thank you for your past and future 

donations.  

 Here's the thing, I’m challenging every 

Lion in District 25B to make a one-time donation 

of $36 or if it’s easier, $3 per month to LCIF. I 

think most of us can come up with spare change 

to make that happen. There are many ways to ac-

complish this, but the easiest way is to go to the 

portal and donate. The landing page prompts you 

for an LCIF donation as soon as you open it. If 

you have the ability and want to donate more, 

please do so. Either way, know that 100% of your 

donation will be used to quickly support those in 

need.  

Thank you for your continued support of LCIF 

DG Jim  

LCIF Coordinator 

 

Greetings Lions, Leos and friends. 

 I am writing to share an important update 

for our international convention in 2025. 

 We know that many of you were looking 

forward to attending our 107th international con-

vention in Mexico City. Unfortunately, due to un-

foreseen challenges, and after lengthy and ongo-

ing efforts to secure contracts with acceptable 

terms that provided the confidence we needed to 

host a successful convention in Mexico City, we 

are announcing a change of venue for our interna-

tional convention. 

 While we are disappointed to share this 

update, we are excited to announce that we have 

been able to secure a wonderful new site in Orlan-

do, Florida, U.S.A. for the 2025 international con-

vention. The dates for the event will be July 13-

17, 2025. Updated registration information will be 

provided to Lions as soon as it’s ready. 

 Orlando is a magical city, renowned for its 

exemplary hotel accommodations, traveler-

friendly airport and world-class convention cen-

ter. The city is famous for its wide range of enter-

tainment, including iconic theme parks, trendy 

shopping and great restaurants, making Orlando 

one of the top destinations globally. 

 We are extremely grateful for the partner-

ship and collaboration from the city of Orlando, 

and we’re already working together to create an 

incredible convention experience for you. 

 International convention is a moment like 

no other, and I look forward to seeing you all in 

Orlando, where we will truly make our mark to-

gether! 

At your service, 

Fabrício Oliveira 

International President 

J. Frank Moore III 

Past International President 

Convention Committee Chairperson 

 

QUOTES FROM MOTHER 
 TERESA 

 “There is more hunger in the world for love and 

appreciation in this world than for bread.” 

“I want you to be concerned about your next-door 

neighbor. Do you know your next-door neighbor?” 

“I can do things you cannot, you can do things I 

cannot; together we can do great things.” 

“Not all of us can do great things. But we can do 

small things with great love.” 
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Continued in next column 

 Brian makes regular visits and keeps in 

contact with heart transplant patients in Indianap-

olis. One year after his transplant, Brian held a 

fundraiser for his foundation at the Hoagland 

Hayloft that raised $92,000. He has held two oth-

er fundraisers since then, including the very suc-

cessful one at the HAAA Park a few weeks ago. 

At that event there was a car show, a 5K run, and 

lots of  

food was served. Brian “has never felt better” and 

his story was an inspiration to all the Heritage Li-

ons in attendance. 

Submitted by Rick Boys and Cindy Wolf 

HERITAGE LIONS CLUB  
 Brian Strahm, who established the Heart-

beat of Hoagland Foundation and owns Barney’s 

Heating and 

Air, Inc., gave a 

“heartfelt” talk 

to the Heritage 

Lions on Tues-

day October 8. 

Brian was per-

sistent in his 

search for an-

swers to his 

medical chal-

lenges, which 

included sleep-

lessness, feeling cold in warm summer tempera-

tures, and several other symptoms. He suffered for 

almost ten years before he was finally diagnosed 

with a rare heart condition called Cardiac Sar-

coidosis. He was told he needed a heart transplant, 

which he received on March 27, 2021. The surgery 

went exceptionally well and only took four hours, 

where the norm is usually six. His total treatment 

cost almost two million dollars, most of which was 

covered by insurance that he had wisely taken out 

three years prior. Brian could have easily died had 

he not been properly diagnosed and a compatible 

heart 

had not been found in time.  

 While in the hospital, Brian noticed the 

challenges that many patients faced. As stated on 

his website: “Brian shared his vision with a group 

of individuals and created a non-profit organization 

called The Heartbeat of Hoagland Foundation. Bri-

an stated that his mission was to assist those who 

are preparing for, or have had, a heart transplant or 

some other organ donation with a one-time dona-

tion ($1000) to help with their many expenses. His 

foundation works with Lutheran Hospital in Fort 

Wayne and Ascension/St. Vincent Hospital in Indi-

anapolis. He is also trying to raise awareness 

throughout the community of heart donations and 

the importance of organ donations in general.” He 

encouraged the Heritage Lions to be an organ do-

nors.                      Continued in next column 
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ATTENTION: District, and Club Officers, you 
are encouraged to attend the Charter Night, for 
the New Warren Club, 

Location: 

Chapel Building 

Heritage Point, Warren, IN 
Date: November 9, 2024  
Social Hour: 5:30 to 6:00 PM 

Call to Order: 6:00 PM 

 

The meal will be catered by Morrisons Food Service. 

RSVP by November 5th  Cost: $25.00 per person. 

Name___________________________________________ 

Guest:_________________________________________ 

Guest:_________________________________________ 

Make checks out to: Ossian Lions Club - Charter 

Mail to: 

PDG Roger Cash 

5027 N State Road 1, Ossian, IN 46777 



DISTRICT B AND DG JIM’S  
CALENDAR 
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SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 4 
Zone B 
meeting 
6 p.m 

9 
Tri-Lakes 
Lions Club 
Fish & 
Tenderloin 
Fry  

20  1 2 

3 
Daylight Sav-
ings Time 

4 
Kendallville 
Lions Club  
O/V 

5 
Election Vote 

6 7 8 
Arcola Lions 
Club 75 th 
Anniversary  

9 
Warren Club 
Branch Char-
ter Night 

10 
 Eye Bank 
Board Meet-
ing  

11 
Huntertown 
Lions Club 
 
 
 
 
Veteran’s Day 

12 13 14 15 16 
Second Dis-
trict Cabinet 
meeting  

17 18 
 Cromwell - 
Kimmell  
Lions Club  
O/V  

19 20 
Howe Lions 
Club O/V 

21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 
Thanksgiving 

29 30 



PLEASANT LAKE LIONS 
CLUB 

 As back-to-school buses began their daily 

routes, the Pleasant Lake Lions reached out to do-

nate dictionaries to local students at our beloved 

Pleasant Lake Montessori school. Lions shared 

with them the many uses of dictionaries, laughing 

as they guessed at the number of pages (540). We 

also shared the mission of the Lions Club and in-

vited them to join us as they grow up. This is a 

tradition we love in our tight-knit community. 

 So far this year, we’ve partnered with local 

Lions Clubs in Hamilton, Orland and Waterloo to 

provide vision testing for more than 1,950 students 

in 10+ schools, fulfilling one of our five pillars of 

service in Vision. Local school districts are grate-

ful for our help, as handling this time-consuming 

task without us could take as long as a full school 

year to complete. Our support helps children get 

the vision support they need to see well at school 

and at home.   

  Finally, we’ve kicked off our Annual Cit-

rus Fruit Sale in partnership with the Florida Fruit 

Association. Twenty-pound boxes of navel orang-

es, red grapefruit, or mixed cartons are available 

for $25. To preorder, contact Ed Wise 

at ejwise56@hotmail.com or 260-243-8182. Or-

ders must be received by November 5. Fruit will 

be available after December 4. Any remaining 

fruit will be sold to the public on December 7 at 

the parking lot of Rural King at 1501 N Wayne St, 

Angola, IN 46703. 
 

Submitted by Tawnie Cisneros  

Hello, 
 

Have you considered becoming a puppy rais-

er for a Future Leader Dog? The care 

these puppies receive in their first year 

is critical for their success as guide 

dogs, but we can't do it without you. 
 

As one of the amazing puppy raisers at 

Leader Dogs for the Blind, Margaret 

knows how the love and attention she 

gives to these puppies makes an im-

pact. She has raised 18 Future Leader 

Dogs and hosted two Leader Dog 

moms, helping bring countless puppies 

into the world. 
 

Margaret shared her heartfelt experi-

ence: “Volunteering at Leader Dog has 

been a wonderful way to change the 

lives of people who are blind or have 

low vision. It gives me courage and a 

new perspective on life.” 

 

Our affectionate puppies are eager to 

meet their future raisers! As a volun-

teer puppy raiser, you'll nurture a Fu-

ture Leader Dog for one year, teaching 

them essential skills before their formal 

guide dog training begins. 
 

Your dedication will help shape these 

puppies into life-changing companions 

for individuals who are blind or low vi-

sion. I encourage you to apply today! 
 

Sincerely, 
Vijay Joshi 
Puppy Development Manager of Host 
and Raiser Experience 

Leader Dogs for the Blind 
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     James Bush  

     706 W 800 N,  

     Huntington, IN 46750 

 

November 2024 


